1302 Main Street, North Battleford, Sask., Sept. 6, 1947.

Dear Bro. or Sis. in Christ:-

Warmest Christian greetings in the Name of our Lord Jesus Christ!

In the spirit of humility and love, we rejoice to be able to share with you a knowledge of the great things God has done for us.

The Lord has laid on our hearts a burden to open a Bible School here and He has seen fit to provide us with much better buildings than we previously had at Saskatoon. We shall be able to accommodate at least twice the number of students and we have arranged for facilities for almost unlimited expansion.

The buildings we have purchased are almost new, having been built at a cost of \$120,000.00 about five years ago. We expect to have them completely paid for this month. God is still rich unto all those who call upon Him; hallelujah! We have six large classrooms; some covered with battleship linoleum. All are equipped with fine large blackboards, beautiful lighting fixtures and finished in donnacona which is artistically decorated. There are sufficient individual rooms, well lighted with attractive lighting fixtures to accommodate at least 100 students. The main hallway is covered with battleship linoleum.

There are three suites upstairs in the large building, complete with plumbing including toilets and showers. The plumbing throughout the building is of the latest design and in excellent condition. The heating of the main building is of the latest design and in excellent condition. The heating of the main building is completely automatic with stoker equipment. There are two large walk-in coolers in one of the buildings with pipelines already installed for electric refrigeration. We plan later to equip one for quick freezing and the other for storage of perishable non frozen foods. God has miraculously made it possible for us to acquire a brand new chef cooking range of ultra modern design priced at over \$1500.00 for a very moderate sum.

We have a vigorous program of expansion already planned for next year. Our original plans of a Christian High School, Music Academy, etc. will be carried out as the Lord permits. We have just inaugorated plans for a new Trade School. We expect this school to be in partial operation this term that our theological students may have opportunity for limited training in certain trades likely to be useful in their ministry. We definitely plan to open a Christian High School next term.

The Lord has provided us with a clear title to about 1,000 acres of the finest of land, 800 acres of which is according to P. F. R. A. the finest small holding for irrigation in the province. The levels have all been taken and the contours established already. Plans are now under way for ditching for irrigation next year. This land is very conveniently located — about six miles out.

In a word, God has miraculously and graciously provided us with all or more than we hoped to acquire and develop during the next ten years had we remained at Saskatoon. Praise be unto His Wonderful Name!

All students planning to attend, whether they are taking first, second or third term work are urged to write in for an application form at once, You are urgently requested to act without delay as we desire to know as soon as possible how many students to prepare for. The usual fee of \$5.00 should accompany each application. If your application is not accepted the fee will be returned, otherwise it will be credited on your tuition. There will be no advance in tuition fees. The total cost for board, room and tuition for the six-month term will be \$150. as usual. Beds, mattresses, table and chairs will be provided but students will supply their own bedding, curtains, toilet articles, etc.

We pray God that this will not be 'just another Bible School' nor that we shall ever be satisfied just to teach the Word, but that it shall be in power and demonstration. After all this New Testament Gospel is not teaching, or preaching, but rather the Power of God: (Rom. 1:16). expecting the greatest demonstration of the power of God in the whole history of Pentecost.

We plan to open on Oct. 14. For further information do not hesitate to write us at the above address.

Sincerely yours in His glad Service,

Rev. Geo. R. Hawtin, Rev. P. G. Hunt,

Rev. H. Holt.